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Jamieson United Methodist Church
Administrative Council Meeting February 8, 2018 
Members Present: Charlie Simmons, Dave Norwood, Janelle Langford, Lynn Phillippe, Leigh Felton, John Gilmore, Len Evans, John Bright, and Guests Joe Senz and Nancy Riddell
Pastor John opened the meeting with prayer.
Pastor: John Bright.  Update on Commission on a Way Forward. John suggested 3 opportunities to present to the congregation for further information/education on this topic: 1) Progressive View: Downloadable PDF Booklet and study guide from the General Board of Higher Education and Ministry—a 4-week study.  2. Centrist View:   A 2-hour video program and discussion guide.               3.  Orthodox Wesleyan View:  The Wesleyan Covenant Association production of a six-week study with a weekly video and discussion.  John distributed Chapter 1 by Jeff Greenway on this view.
ACTION--John will send Council members links to these materials for review so a decision can be made at the next meeting pertaining to offering these opportunities to the congregation. 
Trustees Report: John Gilmore.   
Parsonage: Plumber to be hired to install an outside sewer cleanout at the convenience of Pastor John.  Pastor John also suggested that it may be good to remove the dead bushes in the front of the parsonage.
Church: Trustees have placed an order to replace the church basement doors with double full glass and panic bar; doors will swing outward.  They will also be repairing the 2 toilets in the Women’s Restroom in the Fellowship Hall basement.  Bob Meeker contributed a color laser printer to the church.  It was serviced by Old Dominion Imaging Systems out of Lynchburg who will now be used to service both church copiers/printers. The previous service contractor will be dropped since it does not work on Ricoh copiers and was more expensive.  After reviewing the report of the walk-through with Fire Chief Johnny Shriver, the trustees decided to address the most urgent item which is smoke detectors.  These detectors will be bought and installed ASAP.  The next item to be addressed is the EXIT signage. 
Discussion: John G. reported that the Board of Trustees is operating with 8 active members.  Pastor John noted that the trustees need to be listed at the court house since they have a fiduciary responsibility.  He will follow up on this with Walter Beales.  Charlie asked John G. to check on a possible leak in the narthex.
Staff Parish Relations Committee: (John Bright).  SPRC voted they would support the Book of Discipline. The Discipline states that the church will not conduct gay weddings. This means Pastor John would reinstate his ability to sign marriage certificates. Len moved that the Administrative Council vote to support the Book of Discipline.  John G. seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Len also reported that SPRC is in the process of making contact with church members who have not been attending church.
Program Ministeries: Discipleship Team Report: Joe Senz. This is a new team who is requesting the support of the church leadership to encourage participation in a discipleship initiative focusing on spiritual gifts.  Joe presented the team’s purpose and plans using the acronym CHRIST.
Congregation participation
How does what we are going to do relate directly to making disciples for Jesus Christ
Relationship building (with Christ and with community)
Inventory our Spiritual gifts. 
Small group emphasis to achieve these goals
Tell everybody about Jamieson
ACTION:  Joe asked each leader of a group/committee to write a one page “executive” summary to include the group’s 1) purpose, 2) parts, 3) activities with description of involvement, and 4) meeting frequency. Please complete and give to Joe or Nancy by the end of February. The Discipleship Team will then provide the spiritual gifts inventory to each group.
Finance Committee: Len Evans.  The committee needs tellers.  Len will ask the men’s group for volunteers and then, if necessary, will put a request in the bulletin. 
Budget Reports.  Lynn distributed the January Account Balance/Designated Gifts Report and the January Budget vs. Actual Report. John G. requested a 2017 year-end report since this was the first meeting since year end. Lynn will put this report in each Council member’s mailbox.
Budget Discussion.  Lynn reminded Council that the 5-year balloon on the mortgage is due in April or May. Charlie will work with the bank on associated options and expenses to help determine the best mix of lump sum payment, refinance, and terms in handling the balloon. He will present his findings at the next meeting so Council can make a decision regarding the mortgage balance.
Lay Leader/Program Council:  Leigh Felton will provide minutes to their January meeting.  Their major focus has been the Discipleship initiative. ADDITION to original minutes using Program Ministries minutes dtd 1/25/18: Missions team is working on an organizational change to consolidate all missions under one umbrella.  2017 Mission Dollars increased to over $6000.  The men’s group’s new name is Jamieson Memorial Men (JMM) with elected officers. They are looking to partner with volunteers4Christ.org to build ramps in the community for the elderly and disabled. UMW hopes to grow its current 7-member Bible study group.  Program Ministries has drafted 5 goals including expansion of the Communion Ministry outside the church. Interest has been noted in developing an ongoing Emmaus Walk group for members who have participated in Emmaus and the beginning Agape for new walkers. The security committee will consider an AED class. Program Ministries still needs a secretary.
Charlie adjourned the meeting. 
Respectfully submitted, Janelle Langford, Secretary
Next meeting: April 12, 2018




